
































































August 10, 2018 

 

Anna Mauss 
Department of Natural Resources 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
Water Project Loan Program  
1313 Sherman St, Room 718 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

RE: Support for Grant Funding of City of Brighton Cell 3 Improvement Grants 

 

Dear Ms. Mauss, 

 

The Metro Roundtable is pleased to announce our support of the City of Brighton’s applications to the 

Colorado’s Water Plan Grant Fund for the Cell 3 Augmentation Station Design and Cell 3 Slope 

Protection and Spillways Design projects. Funding from the grant would go towards the design of 

diversion and augmentation facilities as well as slope protection and spillways for Cell 3, an existing 

reservoir adjacent to the South Platte River. The City of Brighton’s funding request advances Brighton’s 

goals of increasing water storage and by doing so, advances the water storage goals of the South Platte 

Basin as a whole. 

The Metro Roundtable members are confident that improving Cell 3 to increase Brighton’s available 

water storage will be valuable to the citizens of Brighton, and also contribute to sustainable water 

management in the South Platte Basin, and voted unanimously to approve the applicatioan. The 

completion of these improvements at Cell 3 will allow for greater storage along the South Platte, which 

is directly in accordance with the goals of the Colorado’s Water Plan and the South Platte Basin 

Implementation Plan. 

As the City of Brighton continues to pursue progressive water projects that promote efficient and 

sustainable water management, the Metro Roundtable and I will continue to support their efforts and 

advocate on their behalf. I highly recommend this project for grant funding and look forward to hearing 

about its success and contribution to the City of Brighton and the South Platte Basin. 

Sincerely, 

 

Barbara Biggs 

Metro Roundtable Chairperson 


